Dear Friends and Families 6.17,
     The 9/11 Public Discourse Project met for the second time in Washington this week, to discuss challenges facing the Director of National Intelligence (DNI), John Negroponte, as he reorganizes our intelligence services.  Once again, I attended the forum along with Voices members and fellow 9/11 family members Loreen Satillo and Carol --- (see picture with Lee Hamilton).  The PDP continues its valuable work of pressing for full implementation of the 9/11 Commission recommendations, and we are proud to support their efforts to make the country safer.  Please read our summary of the hearing and some informative news articles below for more information.
     On Tuesday, I joined Sen. John McCain (R-AZ), and former 9/11 Commission Chairman Tom Kean and Vice-Chairman Lee H. Hamilton at a news conference to express our support for the SAVE LIVES Act, Sen. McCain’s bill that would dedicate analog TV signals for emergency use by first responders.  I believe that given better communication and information in the response to the WTC attack, Brad’s life and hundreds of others could have been saved.  The legislation is long overdue and will save lives in the event of another terrorist attack.  We were glad for the opportunity to support this effort to equip our brave first responders with the communication tools they need to keep us safe. See our legislative update for more information on this worthy legislation.  
     We hope all of you who are able will join us at a rally this Monday at Ground Zero as we unite with many other family groups to refocus attention on the need for an appropriate memorial at the former WTC Site. The memorial must be central to any redevelopment of the site, and we must continue working to ensure that any new construction will respect and remember the sacrifices of our loved ones.  
     Finally, as our families gather for Father’s Day on Sunday, please know that the thoughts and prayers of everyone at VOICES are with those who lost fathers and husbands on 9/11. Your courage and strength are an inspiration, and we deeply hope that the grief of your loss will be tempered  

     We hope you have found the VOICES website to be a valuable resource as you learn more about the vitally important security issues being tackled by our leaders.  We will continue to advocate for needed reforms and keep you updated on www.voicesofsept11.org. 

Warm Regards,

Mary Fetchet
A transcript is also available.  During the hearing, our advocacy work on the 9/11 Commission and, recently, in concert with Congressional leaders to defend the DNI’s authority was acknowledged by Rep. Jane Harman (D-CA), the ranking member of the House Intelligence Committee and a member of Monday’s Panel (link to excerpts). Other legislators have been outspoken on this issue: on (date) Senators Joe Lieberman (D-CT) and Susan Collins (R-ME) wrote a letter to White House Chief of Staff Andrew Card urging President Bush and his administration to support the new DNI and defend his powers.
Please read VOICES press release supporting Sen. McCain and the SAVE LIVES Act and some of the recent media coverage of the legislation.    
